Campus News

PUBLISHED BI-WEEKLY BY THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENTS

October 14, 1968

Vol. 2, No. 2

MEMOS FROM SGA

Freshmen: Vote in your election October 14th from 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Bond Issue: A speaker's bureau has been established for the purpose of publicizing the importance of and urging support of the upcoming \$81 million bond issue. The bureau members will speak to any civic or social group willing to listen. Speaker positions are still open and interested volunteers should contact Kenny Flick or leave your name at the SGA office in G-203.

DANCE!!

Where: CNC Gymnasium When: November 1, 1968 Time: 8:30 p.m.

Music furnished by: The Echoes Admission: \$1.00 per person

We are inviting the students at newly-opened Thomas Nelson Community College to participate with us in this function in an effort to become better acquainted. Students at Hampton Roads Business College are also invited. Make your plans now to attend and enjoy a rip-roaring good time.

Bulletin Boards: In an effort to keep notices and information current on all student bulletin boards, all announcements and advertisements will be taken down every second Monday beginning October 14th. All clubs and individuals are requested to cooperate by removing all such notices upon completion of events.

Political Rally: On October 9, a controversial discussion was heard by students attending the SGA-sponsored speeches presented by Mr. William Ferguson speaking for presidential candidate George Wallace, Mr. Richard Hudgins speaking for presidential candidate Hubert Humphrey, and Mr. Harry New speaking for presidential candidate Richard Nixon. Better student attendance is encouraged at all such activities. might luck out and learn something!

I.D. Cards: A reminder to all students who have not yet picked up your I.D. cards. They are available in the SGA office, G-203, daily from 9:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m. Christmas Dance: Plans for our annual Christmas Formal are nearly completed. Final arrangements should be avialable by presstime next issue.

CNC VICTORIOUS IN FIRST CROSS COUNTRY MEET

Led by two freshman students from Kecoughtan High School, the Christopher Newport College Cross Country Team opened their season with a 29-27 victory over Virginia Wesleyan College in Norfolk. The meet was held on their 3.5 mile course.

Gaylon Ryan finished first in a fine showing with a 20:56 clocking. Keith Sinclair finished second with a time of 22:14. Other CNC finishers were Bob Morgan, 6th in 25:07; Bart Seawell, 7th in 25:39; David Longaker, 11th in 30:36; and Don Waller, 12th in 31:13.

David Longaker was in 4th place at the midpoint but was injured in jumping one of their ditches; otherwise, the score would have been more lopsided.

The remainder of their schedule is as follows:

Date	Opponent	Place	Time
Wed., Oct. 16	Chowan College and East Carolina Freshmen	Greenville, N. C.	3:00 p.m.
Sat., Oct. 26	William and Mary Invitational	Williamsburg	2:00 p.m.
Tues., Oct. 29	Virginia Wesleyan College	Home*	4:00 p.m.
Fri., Nov. 1	Little Eight Cross Country Championships	Bridgewater, Va.	3:00 p.m.
Sat. Nov. 9	State Meet	University of Virginia Charlottesville, Va.	10:00 a.m.

*Our home course begins and ends in the Mariners Luseum area across from Warwick High School.

NOTICE

Please contact Ronnie Perdue if information on a stolen tape recorder, Aiwa TP-706, is available. A reward is offered for any information concerning the recovery or the whereabouts of this recorder. Please contact 877-9052 or the Dean of Students.

INTRALURALS

Intramural Golf: The fall semester championships have already begun. Thirty-six holes have to be played on the City course from the white tees. You are to notify Steve Isley the day you are playing. You can play nine holes at a time as long as you play the front nine and back nine twice. The school has purchased books of tickets which you can use at a cost of \$1.00 per nine holes. The deadline for the intramural championship of thirty-six holes will be December 4th.

Campus Golf: Three makeshift holes and tee areas have been set up on the campus. You can sign out for clubs and score cards from John Morris during the hours that the

gym is open.

Men's Intramural Athletics: The first meeting of the Men's Athletic Association for the school year 1968-69 was held in the gymnasium on October 3rd. The following is a list of officers:

President John Morris
Vice-President Ed Linthicum
Secretary-Treasurer Steve Isley

Board: Basketball Frank Brown and Christopher Louis

Table Tennis Wayne Barry

Volleyball Steve Isley and Wayne Barry

Golf Steve Isley

All male students should contact board members of the sport in which they wish to participate.

Intramural Table Tennis: The deadline for entering the singles championship will be October 18th. It will be your responsibility to check by the gym and find out when and whom you are scheduled to play.

FROM THE REGISTRAR

Reminder: The last date for dropping a course without a grade penalty is Wednesday, October 23. Students wishing to drop a course should see the Registrar. Students are urged to talk with both the instructor and adviser before deciding to drop a course.

Veterans and War Orphans: All veterans and war orphans who have re-enrolled this fall and all new veterans and war orphans who have furnished the Admissions Office with a Certificate of Eligibility: If you have not received an acknowledgment from the Roanoke VA Office for this semester's certification, please check with the Admissions Office.

Medical Forms: All new and readmitted students are expected to furnish the Registrar with a completed medical form. It is requested that this form be returned before November 1st. If, for some reason, you cannot return the medical form by that date, please notify the Registrar.

USE OF GYM DURING THE WEEK

Hours of Operation: Monday

Monday 3:00-5:00 p.m.
Tuesday 3:30-5:00 p.m.
Wednesday 3:00-5:00 p.m.
Thursday 3:30-5:00 p.m.
Friday 1:00-5:00 p.m.
Saturday 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Acquisition of Equipment: To be signed out and returned after use. Remember that if you sign out for the equipment, you are responsible for its return. Closing Hours: All those using the shower and dressing room facilities are expected to be out by 5:00 p.m. weekdays and 1:00 p.m. on Saturday.

Additional Facilities: The weight room, wrestling room, and table tennis room can be used whenever they are not being used by the physical education classes.

Abuse of Gym: No drinks, smoking, food, or street shoes (of any kind) are allowed in the main gym. All these items except for street shoes apply also to the dressing rooms.

Faculty and Staff: Those who desire a locker see Coach Hubbard.

Equipment Attendant: John Morris

TRIDENT

The Trident Staff will hold a meeting every Wednesday at 3:00 p.m. in G-213. Students who would like to contribute their ideas are encouraged to attend. Notice to Students: All students should keep their I.D. cards; they must be presented in order to pick up annuals in May.

BASKETBALL

All students on campus interested in playing basketball are invited to sign up on the roster located on the bulletin board outside Coach Vaughan's office. The first practice will be on Monday, October 14th, at 4:00 p.m. in the men's gym. Be dressed and ready to play at that time.

CNC VARSITY CLUB MEETING

The CNC Varsity Club will meet in the men's gym at 12:00 noon Thursday, October 17. Membership is limited to CNC students who either have received a varsity letter or expected to receive one.

Potential members are:

1.	1967-68 Tennis Letterman	John Morris	
2.	1967-68 Basketball Lettermen	Wayne Owens	Tony Hipple
		Andy Waclawski	Doug Henkel
		Galen Garretson	Robby Robbins
		Steve Kiger	Al White
		Pat McLean	Chris Smith
		Walt Grizzard	
3.	1967-68 Track Lettermen	Donnie Hall	Galen Garretson
		Walt Grizzard	Andy Waclawski
4.	Apprenticeship	Dan Barker	Gaylon Ryan
		Ralph James	Keith Sinclair
		Steve Isley	Bob Morgan
		Bill Wingo	Wayne Barry
		(and anyone else who plans to compete	
	for CNC in an intercolleg		ercollegiate sport)
5.	Returning Members	John Morris	
		Stephen Smith	

If you are a potential member and would like to become a member, come to the men's gym at 12:00 noon, October 17th.

The Varsity Club will sponsor an intramural basketball team.

HOOTENANNY!

Time: November 22nd - 8:00-10:00 p.m. Sponsored by: CNC Choir and Newman Club

All interested in performing contact Mike Harris in the Choir Office by October 21st.

SCHEDULED EVENTS

Date	Time	Location	Events
Oct. 14 Oct. 14	All day 7:30-9:30 p.m.	Gosnold Hall Foyer C-110	Freshman Election Circle K
Oct. 15	7:00-8:00 p.m.	G-207	SGA
Oct. 16 Oct. 17	3:00 p.m. Noon	Greenville, N.C. Men's Gym	Cross Country Meet Varsity Club
Oct. 18	2:30-4:00 p.m.	C-110	CNC Choir
Oct. 21	7:30-9:30 p.m. 8:00-9:00 p.m.	C-110 C-110	Circle K Mr. Guthrie - Fulbright Grant
Oct. 25	2:30-4:00 p.m.	C-110	for Summer Seminar in Germany CNC Choir
Oct. 26	2:00 p.m.	Williamsburg	Cross Country Meet